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USDA Provides One-Time Extension  
Farmers Now Have Until March 31 to Update Yields and 
Reallocate Base Acres; Deadline for Choosing Between 
ARC and PLC also Remains March 31 

Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack announced today that a one-
time extension will be provided to producers for the new safety-
net programs established by the 2014 Farm Bill, known as 
Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage 
(PLC). The final day to update yield history or reallocate base 
acres has been extended one additional month, from Feb. 27, 
2015 until March 31, 2015.  The final day for farm owners and 
producers to choose ARC or PLC coverage also remains March 
31, 2015.   

If no changes are made to yield history or base acres by March 
31, 2015, the farm's current yield and base will be used.  A 
program choice of ARC or PLC coverage also must be made by 
March 31, 2015, or there will be no 2014 payments for the farm 
and the farm will default to PLC coverage through the 2018 
crop year. 

Nationwide, more than 2.9 million educational postcards, in 
English and Spanish, have been sent to producers, and over 
4,100 training sessions have been conducted on the new 
safety-net programs. The online tools, available at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc, allow producers to explore 
projections on how ARC or PLC coverage will affect their 
operation under possible future scenarios.  

Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small 
chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, 
mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain 
rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain rice), 
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safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. 
Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. 

To learn more, farmers can contact their local Farm Service 
Agency county office.  To find your local office visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

  

 
FSA Offers Farm Bill Website and 
Online Program Overview  
The Agricultural Act of 2014 (the Act), also known as the 2014 
Farm Bill, was signed by President Obama on Feb. 7, 2014. 
The Act repeals certain programs, continues some programs 
with modifications, and authorizes several new programs 
administered by the Farm Service Agency (FSA). Most of these 
programs are authorized and funded through 2018.  

For the latest on 2014 Farm Bill programs administered by 
FSA, please visit our Farm Bill website at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/farmbill and for an FSA program overview 
please read, download and/or print our recently posted FSA 
Farm Bill Fact Sheet titled, What’s in the 2014 Farm Bill for 
Farm Service Agency Customers?  

For more information on FSA, please contact your local USDA 
Service Center or visit us online at www.fsa.usda.gov.   

 
Did You Know? 

 
Program Deadlines Approach 
Dates associated with ARC and PLC that farm owners and 
producers need to know: 

• Now through March 31, 2015: Farm owners may visit 
their local Farm Service Agency office to update yield 
history and/or reallocate base acres.  

• Now through March 31, 2015: Producers make a one-
time election between ARC and PLC for the 2014 
through 2018 crop years.  

• Mid-April 2015 through summer 2015: Producers 
sign contracts for 2014 and 2015 crop years.  

• October 2015: Payments issued for 2014 crop year, if 
needed.  

 
Maintaining the Quality of Loaned Grain 
Bins are ideally designed to hold a level volume of grain. When 
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bins are overfilled and grain is heaped up, airflow is hindered 
and the chance of spoilage increases. 

Producers who take out marketing assistance loans and use 
the farm-stored grain as collateral should remember that they 
are responsible for maintaining the quality of the grain through 
the term of the loan. 

 
Unauthorized Disposition of Grain 
If loan grain has been disposed of through feeding, selling or 
any other form of disposal without prior written authorization 
from the county office staff, it is considered unauthorized 
disposition. The financial penalties for unauthorized dispositions 
are severe and a producer’s name will be placed on a loan 
violation list for a two-year period. Always call before you haul 
any grain under loan. 

 

 
Delaware Producers Reminded of Sales Closing Date for 
Spring Planting Crops 
  

Farm Service Agency (FSA) urges producers who want to purchase coverage for Spring Planting 
Crops through the Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) to do so before the sales 
closing date of  March 16, 2015.  

NAP provides financial assistance to producers of noninsurable crops when low yields/grazing loss, 
loss of inventory or prevented planting occur due to natural disasters including drought, freeze, hail, 
excessive moisture, excessive wind or hurricanes.  

In order to meet eligibility requirements for NAP, crops must be noninsurable, commercially-
produced agricultural commodity crops for which the catastrophic risk protection level of crop 
insurance is not available.  

The Agricultural Act of 2014 (the 2014 Farm Bill) allows producers to choose higher levels of NAP 
coverage. Previously, the program offered coverage at 55 percent of the average market price for 
crop losses that exceed 50 percent of expected production. Producers can now choose higher levels 
of coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected production at 100 percent of the average market 
price. It is important to note that the higher coverage is not available on grazing crops. 

The following crops in Delaware have a NAP application closing date of March 16, 2015:   

• Sweet Corn                               Watermelons 



• Beans                                        Pumpkins 
• Greens                                     Strawberries   
• Squash                                     Cantalopes 

Eligible producers must file the application and pay a service fee by the March 16 deadline. 
Producers also pay a fixed premium for higher coverage. Beginning, limited resource and 
underserved producers may request a waiver of the service fee and a 50 percent premium reduction 
when the application for coverage is filed.    

 
Greater Protection for Fruit, Vegetable and Other Specialty 
Crop Growers 
  

Free Basic Coverage Plans and Premium Discounts Available for New, 
Underserved and Limited Income Farmers 
Greater protection is now available from the Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program for crops 
that historically have been ineligible for federal crop insurance. The new options, created by the 2014 
Farm Bill, provide greater coverage for losses when natural disasters affect specialty crops such as 
vegetables, fruits, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, 
honey, syrup, and energy crops.  

Previously, the program offered coverage at 55 percent of the average market price for crop losses 
that exceed 50 percent of expected production. Producers can now choose higher levels of 
coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected production at 100 percent of the average market price. 

The expanded protection will be especially helpful to beginning and underserved producers, as well 
as farmers with limited resources, who will receive fee waivers and premium reductions for expanded 
coverage. More crops are now eligible for the program, including expanded aquaculture production 
practices, and sweet and biomass sorghum. For the first time, a range of crops used to produce 
bioenergy will be eligible as well.  

To help producers learn more about the Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program and how it 
can help them, USDA, in partnership with Michigan State University and the University of Illinois, 
created an online resource. The Web tool, available at www.fsa.usda.gov/nap, allows producers to 
determine whether their crops are eligible for coverage. It also gives them an opportunity to explore a 
variety of options and levels to determine the best protection level for their operation. 

To learn more, visit the Farm Service Agency (FSA) website at www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact 
your local FSA office at offices.usda.gov.   

   

 
Filing for NAP Losses 
The CCC-576, Notice of Loss, is used to report failed acreage and prevented planting and may be 
completed by any producer with an interest in the crop. Timely filing a Notice of Loss is required for 
all crops including grasses. For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP) and crop insurance, you must file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, in the FSA 
County Office within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent.  

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
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If filing for prevented planting, an acreage report and CCC-576 must be filed within 15 calendar days 
of the final planting date for the crop. 

 
More Bird Habitat Opportunities on Irrigated Farmland 
 USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) announces more bird habitats to be established in irrigated 
farmland regions through the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP). 

Declines in upland bird populations, such as the northern bobwhite, pheasant, and prairie chicken, 
led to the creation of new Conservation Reserve Program features to help restore habitats for these 
species in these agricultural areas. Since the program’s creation in 2004, more than 240,000 acres 
of marginal cropland has been converted to native grasslands, spurring an increase in upland bird 
populations.  

In recent years, however, applications for this type of habitat creation have slowed. To encourage 
more participation, USDA’s new policy focuses on farmland with center-pivot irrigation systems 
where there are circular areas of cropland with patches of land beyond the reach of irrigation. Until 
now, these patches – known as pivot corners – were only eligible for habitat creation when 
connected by a linear strip of grassland also enrolled in the program. The new policy allows 
producers interested in habitat creation to use disconnected pivot corners to help increase the 
population of upland birds. 

Other species that can benefit from today’s change include the mourning dove, wild turkey, several 
sparrows, meadowlark and bobolinks. 

The Conservation Reserve Program is a voluntary program. FSA contracts with agricultural 
landowners so that environmentally sensitive land is not farmed but instead used for conservation. 
Participants establish long-term plant species that control soil erosion, sequester carbon, improve 
water quality, and strengthen declining wildlife populations. In return, participants receive annual 
rental payments between 10 and 15 years.  

Interested landowners can enroll pivot corners in the Conservation Reserve Program at any time. 
Participants and land must meet certain eligibility requirements. Other restrictions may apply. For 
additional details, contact your local Farm Service Agency office at offices.usda.gov or visit the 
website at www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation.  

 
Enhanced Farm Storage Facility Loan Program 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) today announced the expansion of the Farm Storage 
and Facility Loan program, which provides low-interest financing to producers.  The enhanced 
program includes 22 new categories of eligible equipment for fruit and vegetable producers.  

Producers with small and mid-sized operations, and specialty crop fruit and vegetable growers, now 
have access to needed capital for a variety of supplies including sorting bins, wash stations and 
other food safety-related equipment.  A new more flexible alternative is also provided for determining 
storage needs for fruit and vegetable producers, and waivers are available on a case-by-case basis 
for disaster assistance or insurance coverage if available products are not relevant or feasible for a 
particular producer.   

Additionally, Farm Storage Facility Loan security requirements have been eased for loans up to 
$100,000.  Previously, all loans in excess of $50,000 and any loan with little resale value required a 
promissory note/security agreement and additional security, such as a lien on real estate.  Now loans 
up to $50,000 can be secured by only a promissory note/security agreement and some loans 
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between $50,000 and $100,000 will no longer require additional security. 

The low-interest funds can be used to build or upgrade permanent facilities to store commodities.  
Eligible commodities include grains, oilseeds, peanuts, pulse crops, hay, honey, renewable biomass 
commodities, fruits and vegetables.  Qualified facilities include grain bins, hay barns and cold storage 
facilities for fruits and vegetables.  

Contact your local FSA office or visit www.fsa.usda.gov for more about FSA programs and loans, 
including the Farm Storage Facility Loan Program.  

 
Loans for Targeted Underserved Producers 
FSA has a number of loan programs available to assist applicants to begin or continue in agriculture 
production. Loans are available for operating type loans and/or purchase or improve farms or 
ranches.  

While all qualified producers are eligible to apply for these loan programs, the FSA has provided 
priority funding for members of targeted underserved groups.  

A targeted underserved applicant is one of a group whose members have been subjected to racial, 
ethnic or gender prejudice because of his or her identity as members of the group without regard to 
his or her individual qualities.  

For purposes of this program, targeted underserved groups are women, African Americans, 
American Indians, Alaskan Natives, Hispanics, Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders. 

FSA loans are only available to applicants who meet all the eligibility requirements and are unable to 
obtain the needed credit elsewhere. 

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: 
USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence 
Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 
877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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